Visiting Goh Ballet Academy in
Toronto

Bayview Village is the unexpected home of the newest location of Goh Ballet, one of
the most prestigious ballet academies in the world. Headed by former National Ballet

of Canada principal dancer Chan Hon Goh, the academy’s first location is in
Vancouver. I got the opportunity to tour the academy’s new space, led by Goh herself.
Walking into the academy, I was immediately taken in by the space, feeling
transported away from the shopping centre outside. This was one of the goals Goh
had in mind when discussing the design of the academy with Batay-Csorba Architects.
She says that she wants students to be able to enter the school and get into the dance
mindset, away from what they have going on outside of class. She wants them to feel
ready and happy to be dancing. Goh and Batay-Csorba wanted the space to feel bright
and airy, and that was definitely accomplished. The foyer has high ceilings with lots of
white, lights, and windows. The right wall is designed in a way that when viewed from
one angle, it displays a picture of the corps de ballet of Swan Lake, and from another,
an iconic image of Goh dancing Juliet. This wall is both aesthetically pleasing and
aspirational.

There are multiple studios, each bright and spacious, with mirrors, barres, pianos, and
sprung flooring. The first has windows on two of its walls, facing out into the street
around Bayview Village. Goh hopes to have the shades open during some classes so

that people passing by can see the dancers, a way of “bringing art into the
neighbourhood.” Goh also plans to project videos and even live streams of classes from
the Goh Academy in Vancouver onto the walls in the studios in Toronto. This is not
only inspiring and stimulating visually for students, but a way of bringing the two
academies together as a community, even when thousands of miles apart.
Goh ballet boasts dance classes for students of all ages and skill levels. For children
aged 3 and 4, there are creative movement classes that teach children skills they will
use in dance classes in ways they will enjoy and understand. Ballet classes continue
after that with junior school and pre-professional programs, as well as adult drop-in
classes including ballet-based fitness classes and “Golden Ballet” specifically for
students over 55. Anyone of any age or skill level in the community can find a class for
them. This is one of the reasons for the unexpected choice of housing the ballet
academy at Bayview Village—a chance to bring dance and art to the entire community.
The art of dance is just a subway ride away, or a walk down the block away, in a space
where one wouldn’t expect it.
From touring the space and speaking with Chan Hon Goh, I felt a real sense of
openness, warmth, and passion for ballet. Space itself inspires the urge to dance and
learn.
Go to gohballet.com/bayview for more information on class schedules and how to
register.

